

Town Manager's Report – 9.25.25

Tax Commitment:

- Tax Commitment will be delayed due to navigation of stipulations in a prior multi-year agreement.
- We anticipate bringing all tax commitment related orders to the agenda for the October 9th
 Council Meeting and committing within the following few days.
- This will unfortunately push the first due date out into the second week of November.
- SOME GOOD NEWS though
 - After hearing from the community and council during the FY26 budget process, we have dug into the possibly of extending the second tax bill due date later into the year.
 - o We've identified that our financial state is healthy enough to do this.
 - The exact date will be identified at the October 9th council meeting and is likely to be in mid-March or early April!

Disorderly Property Ordinance:

- A nearly final draft is ready for final tweaks before scheduling Special Hearings.
- With the election just over a month away, we will plan to start that process once the new council has transferred in.
- We feel strongly that this will help address multiple issues throughout the community as it develops and believe it will put the "teeth" into situations where we currently have none.
- Huge thanks to Cpl. Fitzgerald, Tom Malcolm, and Chief Cote for their teamwork on this.

Foreclosed Property Maintenance:

- With the summer weather's affect on the amount of mowing being done at the cemetery and 2
 unplanned openings for other property maintenance positions, the Public Works Director began
 moving the Cemetery Crew around the community to address other areas that needed
 attention.
- Together, we then realized we could use the additional time and budget to keep them on and have them begin cleaning up some of the foreclosed, Town-Owned properties. They were able to check several off the list and make them more presentable.
- We feel this is important to continue. We have expectations of community members to keep their properties clean, so we should be doing the same.
- We will be saying goodbye to that crew for the season and appreciate them for the additional work they took on.



• We will likely be establishing a plan to begin caring for these foreclosed properties regularly moving forward.

EMPD's New Intoxilyzer:

- EMPD is receiving a new intoxilyzer and that will be installed here in Millinocket in the Police Department.
- We are currently working through arrangements with our I.T. provider to aid on installation and setup on the network.
- This is a great new technical additional for their operation and we are pleased they've chosen to house it in Millinocket. It's also unfortunate because part of that decision was that most impaired drivers they encounter are in Millinocket.

Jim's Dry Cleaning:

- We are nearly complete in working through the final stages of this property with the Brownfields team.
- It will likely be listed for sale in the coming weeks.

Department Updates

Public Works:

- Repaired a failing storm drain on Somerset St with new piping and paving the utility cut
- Continued with the annual storm drain catch basin cleaning
- Continued the annual summer flushing and inspection of the town sewer lines
- Flail mowed various overgrown roadsides around town
- Assisted with new fall themed flowers on Penobscot Ave
- Paving repair to three roads in the cemetery
- Paving repair in many shoulder spots around town.
- Hauled 2500 Yards of winter from Emery Lee and Sons and finished the stockpile for this coming winter
- Screened waste soil from multiple utility jobs to reclaim the usable gravel
- Assisted the Trails End Festival with placing barricades and cones for traffic control



Transfer Station:

- ***Due to the current High Fire Danger due to the unusually dry conditions and no burn permits issued, we are unable to accept anything in the burn pile area. When conditions improve we will resume accepting this material***
- Our freon recycler evacuated the freon from all of the refrigerator and air conditioning units
- The scrap metal pile was hauled away by Grimmel Industries for recycling
- This is a reminder that any refrigerator or freezer brought to the transfer station for disposal needs to be empty, and all grates, trays, or compartments need to be removed.
- *The contractor that grinds the brush has requested that nothing longer than 8 feet be brought to our brush pile. Anything longer than that plugs the grinder.
- As always, we are accepting all the cardboard, plastic jugs and tin cans that we can get for recycling. Help us keep as much waste as possible from ending up in the landfill.

Cemetery:

- Mowing in the cemetery has been on a limited basis. We are trying to mow the thickest and greenest portions while avoiding the parched areas
- The cemetery crew has been assisting Public Works in cleaning up some overgrown Town owned properties
- Small decorative rocks were removed from one grave site by the Public Works Director. These present a safety hazard and are not allowed.
- Please refer to the Rules and Regulations of the Cemetery that can be found on the Town's website for information pertaining to the Cemetery.
- No small ornamental or decorative stones are allowed around any foot stone, grave marker or head stone. These present a safety hazard when mowing or trimming.

Bryan Duprey - Public Works Director

Code / Public Health & Safety

- Attended FMO ZOOM meeting on Digital Code concept.
- Followed up on complaints received concerning items on properties around the community.
- Continued follow-up inspections for permits that have been issued.
- Continue to work with Suite Pad on accessible housing that they would like to place in our community.
- Working with numerous committees and events throughout the community.



- Continued to monitor progress on renovations at MRH staying a little ahead of schedule.
- Continue to get requests for Roof Mounted Solar Panel projects in the community and issue permits for these projects.
- Meet with an individual to discuss permits and stipulations for a company looking to install E-Chargers in the community.
- Assisted Health Food Inspector on a facility outside the Town.
- Continuing to take a series of webinars around FPW message "Charge into Fire Safety" on teaching important safety practice when handling, charging, and storing lithium-batteries.
- Office has been busy with many questions and people looking for information and help with what is needed for permitting a project.
- Have noted projects being done at various residents and have approached them concerning permitting that is required.
- Working with contractor on issues and concerns about Accessible Home Attachment program
 that has granted one to a Millinocket resident via the Accessible Home Attachment Pilot
 Program sponsored by DHHS Office of Aging and Disability Services. Having issues with meeting
 State of Maine building codes working through FMO. Awaiting stamped plans from Engineer for
 this project.
- Working with attorney on property located on Medway Rd. that is on Subdivision map as open space and person that has bought lot would like to develop it and not sure about permits.
- Working with SMRT on development and Sub-Division plan for Our Katahdin.
- Continuing to work with the developer that is working on the old Boatman's property on Medway Road and Hasbro Road they are looking to sell some of the lots separately and have a larger portion that would include the restaurant portion awaiting some information from Haley Ward as they prepare this for sale.
- Attended first reading of Cannabis ordinance on revisions to our existing ordinance.
- Working with Peter, Corporal Fitzgerald and Chief Cote on nuisance ordinance.
- Met with regional food safety inspector to follow up on complaints that they had received.

Thomas Malcolm CEO, LHO, LSO, FLSE, JFS II, Retired Fire Chief

Community Initiatives Director

- Worked on the community newsletter "Magic City Monthly" along with the Manager and various departments/organizations!
- Used Facebook, Constant Contact, and digital sign to communicate with the community.
- Worked alongside DesignLab on the following projects:
 - o Community Calendar
 - Social Media



- Event Marketing
- Overseeing the following projects:
 - o Brownfields Community Wide Assessment
 - Sevee and Maher continue their assessments.
 - o CDBG Façade Program
 - Complete: Spoiled, Chamber and York's LLC.
 - Currently in progress: Emery Lee and Sons, Blue Ox Saloon keep your eyes out for the facelift!
 - Up next: Millinocket Insurance and McLeish.
 - Energy Efficiency Priorities Grant
 - Project Closeout: We've completed the final documentation with the Governor's Office of Policy Innovation and the Future (GOPIF) and expect the reimbursement to be processed within the next month.
 - GOPIF Feedback: During the September 16th close-out meeting, GOPIF expressed satisfaction with Millinocket's progress, highlighting our ability to execute the project efficiently despite its complexity.
 - Project Details: As a reminder, the project involves installing 39 new, energyefficient windows at the Municipal Building, thanks to a \$100,000 grant
 awarded through GOPIF's Community Resilience Partnership Energy Efficiency
 Priorities Grant.
- Met with Austin Winder from Five and Dime Studios, along with Bryan Duprey.
 - Five and Dime Studios is a video production company specializing in high-end documentaries that celebrate communities across the US.
 - We discussed a potential project with Five and Dime Studios to create a 10–20-minute documentary capturing Millinocket's history and future.
 - Their most recent production, airing on PBS for the next three years, promotes tourism for Van Buren, Maine. They've also produced campaign ads for a U.S. Senate candidate, worked with musicians and local businesses, and specialize in content that promotes communities and preserves their legacy.
- Researched various grant opportunities.
- Planted the mums along Penobscot Ave!
- Worked on the following Community Events:
 - Bandstand Jams Summer Music Series
 - This initiative was funded by a Community Building Grant from the Maine Community Foundation
 - The Town hosted 9 jams, with 1 cancellation due to weather.
 - Final Bandstand Jam was on Friday, September 12th in coordination with Trails End Festival.
 - A huge thank you to:



Millinocket

Maine's Biggest Small Town

- Our talented musicians for sharing their passion with us
- Our community members for supporting live music and coming out to enjoy the performances
- The Freedom Riders Association, Maine Chapter 3, for their collaboration and dedication to enriching our community
- The Airports Flyin/Cruzin
 - Assisting Jeff in marketing materials, including the design of new Millinocket Municipal Airport t-shirts!
- o Trunk or Treat

Amber Wheaton, Community Initiatives Director

Town Clerk/Tax Collectors Office:

Totals include August 23, 2025, through September 18, 2025: Receipt Summary report which provides by receipt type, the number of transactions and total dollars processed at the Town Office. In summary, \$816,918.44 were collected, which involved 935 transactions processed in Trio. *Report Attached

- FY24/25 Real Estate & Personal Property Delinquent Account Balances *Reports Attached
 - <u>Tax Collector's Notes</u>: Lien Date 7/31/2025 197 Tax Liens Filed; total balance with interest & costs \$298,136.55
 - Real Estate as of 9/18/2025: Lien Summary \$133,820.28; 99 Accounts (-\$13,561.97/11)
 - Real Estate as of 9/18/2025: Total Summary \$139,464.79; 163 Accounts (-\$15,561.73/11)
 - Personal Property as of 9/18/2025: Total Summary \$8,233.19; 27 Accounts (No change)
- FY25/26 Tax Billing Pending commitment date to submit billings for postage. (End of Sept.)
- August month end reports for Vital Records, IF& Wildlife, and Dogs were reconciled and collected monies were submitted to all State agencies accordingly.
- Large increase in Vital Record requests and sales with impending Real ID requirements.
- Weekly Motor Vehicle reports are reconciled and submitted to BMV.
- Advertising Election, Closure Notices, Board/Committee vacancies and Public Hearings.
- Marriage and Cemetery –Recording sales, deeds, maps, and electronic/card files.
- Council meeting minutes.
- Fulfilling requests for tax information, providing normal daily requests of motor vehicles, wastewater, and tax account balances via e-mail, fax and phone calls.
- Processing daily mail, online, phone, and drop box payments.
- Creating Agendas, posting advertisements of public hearings, notifications, and local paper advertisements, Email correspondence, returning phone messages and inquiries.
- Continued restoration efforts of vital records by filing, indexing, and storage.

Elections Department:



- Town Council and School Board Verified Circulation for Nominations: to be voted on at the November 4th Municipal election:
 - Two (2) Council seats (Jesse Dumais/Robert Higgins): Melville Asher Gould IV,
 Michael A. Madore, Maghann Elizabeth Runyon, Gilda Stratton
 - Two (2) School Board seats (Kevin Gregory/Kevin Libby): Kevin Gregory, Kevin Libby, Thomas M. Malcolm
- Preparing State & Municipal Referendum Elections: 7 Questions Proposed Charter Amendments
- Maintaining voter registration files: Electronic AVR/OVR/BMV, Agency death acknowledgments, in person requests.

Other Items:

- **Boards/Committees** Available Seats **SEEKING VOLUNTEERS**
 - Recreation Advisory Committee: (1) Member Seat for Three-year term, (1) Partial
 Term (Alternate Seat) to expire 4/2026
 - o Personnel Appeals Board (1) Partial Term to expire November 2026
 - o Board of Appeals (1) Partial Term to expire 4/2027,
- 2026 Dog Registration Available October 15th, Online or in person. <u>www.maine.gov</u>

Respectfully, Diana M. Lakeman Town Clerk, Sharon A. Cyr Tax Collector

Respectfully, Diana Lakeman Town Clerk/Deputy Tax Collector & Sharon Cyr Tax Collector/Deputy Clerk

Fire & Ambulance:

- Chief Cote attended the Penobscot County Fire Chiefs Meeting and was voted back in for another term for the Board of Directors.
- Chief Cote continues serving on the Emergency Vehicle Drivers Training Committee for Maine Fire Service Institute for the new drivers training program in the United States.
- Chief Cote attended an EMS Instructor workshop at EMCC about the Evolution of EMS.
- Chief Cote attended a Community Risk Reduction Workshop on September 24th in Houlton with Maine Fire Chiefs and Maine Fire Marshal Office.
- Chief Cote attended the meeting with Penobscot County on Fire & EMS Regionalization efforts.
- Chief Cote has started hosting emergency planning meetings with various agencies for the Millinocket Marathon.
- Chief Cote has worked with MRH Staff to set up a flu shot clinic for fire department staff.
- Chief Cote is currently working with EMCC to hold a EMS Leadership Training in the Katahdin Region in early 2026.
- Chief Cote continues developing a policy, procedures, & training for the Low Angle Rescue program.



- Chief Cote is working towards his Fire Officer 3 and will be attending the in-person portion of the class at EMCC from September 29th to October 2nd.
- Chief Cote is working on a Mental Health Program for department staff to include training.
- Chief Cote is working on coordinating a Basic Fire School for the Winter.
- Full-time Crews took part in the September 11th events.
- Chief Cote & Fulltime Crews are getting ready for Fire Prevention month and scheduling fire prevention classes and tours.
- All department members completed training on the I am Responding and Spillman Software and signed all new user agreement forms.
- Fulltime Crews took part in the Trails End Festival- filling the dunking booth, participating in the parade and the Touch A Truck Event.
- EMS Staff have started to complete their 2025 Maine EMS Protocol update training.
- Department training has started back up for all department members for Tuesday evenings, and members have been busy attending these training sessions.
- Firefighter/EMT-A Farrington attended a blood draw training instructed by the Maine State Police in East Millinocket.
- Fulltime crews have been busy continuing to train on pump operations.
- Bangor Abatement is slated to start replacing the framing and weather striping around the department overhead doors.
- Unit 780 (Chiefs Vehicle) has had the Spillman Dispatch Computer Aided Dispatch software installed to it.
- Stryker inspected and serviced all the department stretchers and powerlifts. No issues found.
- Fire Tech & Safety inspected and serviced all the departments SCBA's and cascade system. No issues found.
- Low Angle Rescue equipment has arrived and will be placed into service soon after training is completed.
- The department is patiently waiting for the new extrication tools expected to arrive in September.
- Chief Cote is continuing to work to get the department ready for a SHAPE (Safety & Health Award for Public Employers) Inspection with Maine Safety Works.
- Chief Cote continues working on updating standard operating guidelines, written plans, mutual aid plans, response plans, and preplans.
- Department has two full-time openings and is actively seeking applicants.
- One full-time staff member is out currently on medical leave.
- The department continues to distribute File of Life Cards and Naloxone to residents.
- The department continues to install CO/Smoke Alarms and conduct home safety surveys for residents of Millinocket.

Chief Jonathan Cote – Fire Chief, Emergency Management Director



Library:

SEE ATTACHED REPORT

Additional Documents Attached:

- Fire & Ambulance August Call Totals
- Town Clerks' Office Receipts Report
- Tax Collectors Office Non-Zero Balance Report
- Code Enforcement FY26 Permit Summary 7/22/25-8/25/25

Respectfully Submitted,

Peter Jamieson, Town Manager.

Millinocket Memorial Library Director's Report August/September 2025

Prepared by Library Director, Diana Furukawa, for Millinocket Town Council, 9.17.25







LIBRARY UPDATES

Programs

Recent programs have included a book discussion and exhibit about Frances Perkins and her legacy, an author discussion on "North Woods at Night", our biweekly "Baby and Me" group with Maine Families, our Teen Grief Support Group with True Connections Behavioral Health, and our recurring art explorers programs.

Upcoming programs include a talk with renowed Maine author Monica Wood, a series of events in collaboration with the Millinocket Historical Society and Boreal Theater called "Memories of the Mill", our annual "Meet the Candidates" night with local candidates for Millinocket School Board and Town Council, and our annual youth Halloween Party.

Operations & Staffing

The Library's Board has formed a Hiring Committee in its search for our next Library Director. As of September 12th, the position has been posted far and wide, in the hopes that we will be able to complete the hiring process before I wrap up at MML. More information about the process is available at: MillinocketLib.org/Jobs. Please spread the word to anyone who might be interested in applying. In the meantime, the Board and I are working diligently on succession planning for the Director role to ensure as smooth of a transition as possible.

The Library will be closed for a Staff Development Day on September 29th. This will provide an invaluable opportunity for the staff team to dive deep into meetings and trainings in a way that isn't possible when the Library is open. The focus of the upcoming development day will be on drafting MML's 2026 work plan—essentially, determining what our goals are for 2026, in alignment with our strategic plan.

Facilities

Our elevator modernization project began on September 8th. So far, the project is going well and is on budget. While initially slated to take about four weeks, the project is likely to be complete by September 19th, allowing us to begin the grant reimbursement process with the USDA— the project's primary funder.

1

Finance

The Library's Finance Committee is currently working on a first draft of the 2026 Operating Budget, which will be discussed by the Board of Directors in October. Following that meeting, I intend to present an updated version of the budget to the Town Council and public to be able to incorporate your thoughts and feedback before it is finalized in December.

LIBRARY STATISTICS

Patrons	August 2025	July 2025	Change	August 2024
Cardholders	3169	3148	21	2951
Adult Cardholders	2489	2473	16	2309
Youth Cardholders	670	667	3	639
Millinocket Resident Cardholders	2348	2336	12	2200
Out of State Cardholders	95	91	4	74
Circulation	August 2025	July 2025	Change	August 2024
Active Cardholders	404	397	7	463
Circulation	1225	1484	-259	1238
Active Cloudlibrary Users	38	36	2	24
Imagination Library Users	182	187	-5	186
Program Engagement	August 2025	July 2025	Change	August 2024
Library Website Visits	1843	2303	-460	2318
Facebook Likes	2073	2066	7	1975
Instagram Followers	742	741	1	713
Adult Programs	8	12	-4	6
Adult Program Attendance	100	252	-152	92
Children's Programs	22	27	-5	26
Children's Program Attendance	117	171	-54	110
Community Meetings	22	26	-4	11
Community Meeting Attendance	111	150	-39	67
		No data- counter		
Foot Traffic	2847	issue	N/A	2856
Library Volunteer Hours	126.5	166	-39.5	177
Number of Reportable Incidents	5	8	-3	7
Facilities	August 2025	July 2025	Change	August 2024
Hours Open	169.5	183	-13.5	180.5
Computer Sessions	412	410	2	259
Public Meeting Room Use	177	197	-20	81
EV Charges	30	26	4	13
Wifi Connections	Ne	o data- router issue		683

Receipt Summary

Туре	Count	Amount
1 MOTOR VEHICLE	1	27.00
2 BOAT REGISTRATION	6	603.80
3 ATV REGISTRATIONS	9	706.44
5 GAME LICENSES	1	12.00
6 DOG LICENSES	1	250.00
7 CODE ENFORCEMENT	18	924.00
11 TRANSFER SITE	1	1,062.00
15 AIRPORT	1	391.11
16 AIRPORT EXC/SALE TX	1	37.42
18 PAYMENT IN LIEU TAX	1	3,000.00
19 BD CHECK & WASH ACC	1	25.00
22 ADM COPIES /AUDIT	5	99.00
26 NOTARY FEES	7	35.00
41 CLERK'S OFFICE	2	0.00
42 CDBG MLKT HIST SOC	1	465.86
50 MUNICIPAL BLDG	1	2,333.33
52 FIRE & AMBULANCE MISC	1	15.00
53 AMBULANCE PAYMENTS	15	2,676.37
54 AMULANCE CR CARD PAYMENTS	2	0.00
55 PUBLIC WORKS ADMIN	2	50.00
61 SCHOOL APCON 2597	3	5,613.99
62 SCHOOL REVENUE 2597	10	555,974.38
63 VIC/ENT/PED/VND/BUS	2	25.00
65 PUBLIC WORKS/EXPENS	3	12,910.81
67 WW & SCHOOL BANK FE	2	348.73
70 SCHOOL PAYROLL TAX	6	64,834.86
74 CEMETERY BILLING	5	1,300.00
77 WASTEWATER TREATMEN	1	367.00
90 Real Estate Payment	27	11,556.04
91 Tax Lien Payment	36	18,062.94
92 Personal Property Payment	2	108.75
94 Utility - Sewer Payment	332	31,159.75
99 Motor Vehicle	338	95,895.59
100 WASTE WATER PR TAX	4	3,811.08
111 TRANSFER STICKER TO	19	380.00
112 TRANSFER STICKER UN	6	120.00
115 MISC REIMBURSEMENTS	1	315.19
801 Death Certificate	5	219.00
802 Birth Certificate	22	372.00
803 Marriage Certificate	15	355.00
804 Burial Permit	19	475.00

Millino	cket
10.50	ΔМ

Receipt Search Report

09/18/2025 Page 2

Actual Date Between 08/23/2025 and 09/18/2025, Receipt Type Between 1 and 804

935 816,918.44

Personal Property

Acct		Name	Year	Original Tax	Payment / Adjustments	Amount Due
23	Р	AIRPORT CABINS	2025	24.84	0.00	24.84
321	Р	ALLIANCE HEALTHCARE SERVICES	2025	14,299.56	14,292.78	6.78
81	Р	AUTOMATIC VENDING & GAMES	2025	96.60	0.00	96.60
338	Р	CONOPCO, INC	2025	66.24	65.44	0.80
210	Р	COTE, ANGELA	2025	55.20	0.00	55.20
348	Р	CSI LEASING, INC	2025	24.84	18.80	6.04
49	Р	CYR, ED & SON INC	2025	69.00	0.00	69.00
9	P	DAYLE ROLLINS PLUMBING & HEATI	2025	113.16	2.97	110.19
2244	Р	DIANNE MATTHEWS	2025	209.76	0.00	209.76
358	P	DIEM LAPIERRE LLC	2025	55.20	55.00	0.20
145	P	DISH NETWORK LLC	2025	477.48	476.43	1.05
108	P	DUVEL ROBERT	2025	27.60	0.00	27.60
2238	Р	FISKE, ELIZABETH	2025	60.72	0.00	60.72
65	P	FSC SUBWAY LLC	2025	190.44	186.33	4.11
278	Р	GETCHELL BROS. INC.	2025	27.60	0.00	27.60
2205	Р	GLIDDEN, JON	2025	358.80	0.00	358.80
	Р	JANDREAU CLEANING	2025	22.08	0.00	22.08
201	Р	KATAHDIN INN & SUITES	2025	3,118.80	0.00	3,118.80
374	Р	KELLEY MOBILE HOME PARK	2025	126.96	0.00	126.96
-	Р	LAMSON REALTY LLC	2025	2,050.68	0.00	2,050.68
	P	LEE, EMERY & SONS INC.	2025	331.20	330.54	0.66
	Р	MAINELY COFFEE	2025	416.76	0.00	416.76
399	Р	MILLI'S	2025	209.76	0.00	209.76
	Р	REDBOX AUTOMATED RETAIL LLC	2025	85.56	0.00	85.56
	Р	REV LIMIT REPAIR LLC	2025	55.20	0.00	55.20
	Р	SURPRENANT DAVID & LUISA	2025	855.60	0.00	855.60
	Р	THREE RIVERS HOLDINGS LLC	2025	463.68	231.84	231.84
Tota	l fo	or 27 Bills: 27 Accounts		23,893.32	15,660.13	8,233.19

Payment Summary

- Cymone Danninary				
Туре	Principal	Interest	Costs	Total
P - Payment	15,657.16	0.00	0.00	15,657.16
Y - Prepayment	2.97	0.00	0.00	2.97
Total	15,660.13	0.00	0.00	15,660.13

Non Lien Summary

2025-1	27	8,233.19
Total	27	8,233.19

Millinocket 10:25 AM

Non Zero Balance on All Accounts

Tax Year: 2025-1 To 2025-2

Real Estate

09/18/2025 Page 5

Acct Name		Year	Original Tax	Payment / Adjustments	Amount Due
Total for 99 Bills:	99 Accounts		139,850.23	8,029.95	131,820.28
	Payme	ent Summa	ry		
Туре		Principal	Interest	Costs	Total
P - Payment		6,248.59	604.07	1,177.29	8,029.95
Total		6,248.59	604.07	1,177.29	8,029.95

	Lien Summ	ary
2025-1	99	131,820.28
Total	99	131,820.28

Total for 163 Bills: 315,521.47 176,056.68 139,464.79



FIRE AND AMBULANCE RUNS REPORT FOR AUGUST 2025

AMBULANCE

Local BLS: 32 Local ALS: 31

Local No Transport: 14

Out of Town BLS: 6 Out of Town ALS: 5

Out of Town No Transport: 4

Police Stage: 3

Public Assist: 10

CHIEF OFFICER CALL IN NO STAFFING: 10

Lost Calls BLS: 8

Lost Calls ACLS (Paramedic): 1

FIRES

Building Fire- 1
Vehicle Fire- 1
Woods-2 (1 in T4 Indian Purchase)
Report of Smoke in a Home-1
Report of Smoke- 4
Commercial Fire Alarm Activation-2
Motor Vehicle Accident with Injuries-1
Utility Problem-2
Unauthorized Burn- 5
Public Assist-4
Mutual Aid- 4 (Medway, Lincoln, Howland, & Maxfield)
Aid to the Ambulance- 4

Short Term Rental Campfire Inspections-0

Chief Jonathan P. Cote Millinocket Fire Department fire.ems@millinocket.org



Code Enforcement Permit Summary

FY26

8/25/25 - 9/22/25

Permit Type	New	Prev. Total	YTD (Calendar)
Alteration	6	14	20
Principal Structure	0	1	1
Accessory Structure	2	3	5
Demolition / Moving	1	2	3
Sign	0	1	1
Fence	1	3	4
Electrical	14	19	33
Plumbing	1	3	4
Yard Sale	2	12	14
Certificate of Occupancy	2	1	3
Site Plan - Major	0	0	0
Site Plan - Minor	0	1	1
Medical Cannibis Dispensary	0	0	0
Subsurface WWT	0	0	0
Change of Use	0	1	1
Certificate of Completion	0	0	0
Short Term Rental	0	14	14
Livestock	0	2	2
Permit Totals	28	76	104
Revenue Totals	\$1,738	\$3,264	\$4,992